MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE
luly 14, 2015

Held at Quaker Hill

7:00 p.m.

Board members present: Norma Wright, Murlin Clark, Donna Catron, Ernie Hendricks, and Adolph Werner.
Others: Carol Polver, A.J. Sickmann, Jeff Cappa, Ben Lukacek, and Joe Kaiser

The meeting was called to order by President Hendricks at 7:00 p.m.

The ongoing discussion of speed humps and bumps resurfaced, and President Hendricks turned the floor over to
Wayne County Sheriff Jeff Cappa, who made a proposal to the board to help alleviate some of the

speeding. Cappa proposed that Spring Grove hire off-duty officers of the county's sheriff's department at the rate
of $35.00 per hour. However, to do so a contractual agreement would have to be entered into by the town and
the county. If the proposal is acceptable, the sheriff would speak with his enforcement commander. An inter-local
agreement would need to be written and passed by both Wayne County and Spring Grove officials. Mr. Clark
moved, seconded by Mrs. Catron, to approve the proposal. Unanimous.

Sheriff Cappa will also alert his officers to increase visibility in Spring Grove Heights in order to enforce the 20 mph
speed limit.

President Hendricks reported that repairs to streets in Spring Grove Heights have been completed and that budget
hearings will be held at the county administration building on 14 August at 2:45 p.m. He also announced the
receipt of a check from the state for monies mistakenly withheld by Chase Bank. Spring Grove has since severed
any relationships with Chase Bank. He discussed a letter from INDOT regarding the town's summary of mileage
certification.

A discussion followed regarding placement of new signs as well as existing ones.

Mr. Werner discussed a plan to widen the top of the up road into Spring Grove Heights and reported he had bids
submitted from months before. He will ask for new estimates. Mr. Lukacek said that the Plan Commission should

be involved in such a project. Commission President Clark will convene a meeting to discuss the proposal.

President Hendricks will make a slight correction to the June minutes. Mr. Werner moved, seconded by Mrs.
Wright, approval of the June minutes as amended.

At 8:11 p.m. Mr. Werney moved, seconded by Mrs. Catron, to adjourn.
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Joseph L.'Kaiser, secretary pro tem
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